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Ruling delays East Haven wind farm 





The Associated Press





MONTPELIER -- A recent Public Service Board ruling is expected to delay the East Haven Windfarm by about a year, but won't require the developer to pay for costly studies of birds and bats. 

Matthew Rubin, a Montpelier hydroelectric plant owner, wants to build a four-turbine wind farm on a former U.S. Air Force radar base on East Mountain in the town of East Haven, about 30 miles north of St. Johnsbury. A second phase of the project, not before the Public Service Board, would add 46 more turbines. 

Earlier this year, East Haven Wind farm asked the Public Service Board for a certificate of public good that would allow four wind turbines. It would be the second wind farm in the state after Green Mountain Power's 11-turbine Searsburg project. 

East Haven had hoped to gain board approval by the end of this year in time to order and erect the turbines next year. But the schedule set by the board gives the Agency of Natural Resources and The Nature Conservancy of Vermont until this fall to study the migratory pattern of birds and bats on East Mountain. 

Techincal hearings in the case would be held in March. 

With that schedule, said Rapaport, "We wouldn't build until '06." 

Rapaport said the good news from his perspective is that the board limited the studies to this fall and won't require East Haven Windfarm to pay for them. 

Warren Coleman, Agency of Natural Resources general counsel, contended the decision leaves open the possibility of multiyear studies. 

"That question will get hashed out in front of the Public Service Board," Coleman said. 

For now, said Coleman, "The decision allows any party, including the Agency of Natural Resources, to conduct any kind of work that they'd like to this fall." 
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